


A RESOLUTION TO ELECT A DIRECTOR OF THE
HAMILTON COUNTY LAND REUTILIZATION CORPORATION

Mr. Recht introduced the resolution to appoint Tonya Key, recommended by the Hamilton County Municipal
League, as a Director of the HCLRC.

Motion: Ms. Reece moved to approve Resolution 2024-01. The motion was seconded by Ms. Dumas and
was approved unanimously.

ODOD UPDATE
Using slides, Ms. Bancroft provided the status of demolition and Brownfield work, using funding provided
by the Ohio Department of Development. Mr. Denning discussed the challenges with timing.

INVENTORY REVIEW
Ms. Bancroft referred the Board to the packet and reviewed the Landbank’s acquisition and disposition
numbers.

PROGRAM REVIEW

Home Repair Program

Ms. Bancroft gave an overview of the program and reported the Landbank identified four qualified
households for assistance in 2023. Beginning in May, the program becomes available to eligible
homeowners in the West End. Using slides, she reviewed the scope of work for 8863 Desoto in Springfield
Township, and 2791 Ontario and 2637 Ontario in Colerain Township. The Board discussed creating an annual
matrix to recap the work completed by different Home Repair programs throughout the County.

Disposition Programs

Ms. Bancroft reviewed the number of dispositions through the fourth quarter and highlighted 25 properties
sold to the Western Wildlife Corridor in Delhi Township and five new construction homes in Madisonville
funded by Cincinnati ARPA funds. Using slides, she highlighted completed projects at 3234 Gilbert, 431
Purcell, 1352 Section and 865 Academy.

Structure Stabilization
Ms. Bancroft reviewed the structure stabilizations completed through the fourth quarter. Using slides, she
provided details on 703 Delhi.

Residential Development

Using slides, Mr. Denning provided a CDF ARPA Funding update for single-family homeownership, and
provided a status update for ODOD’s Welcome Home Ohio program. Reviewing the construction pipeline,
Mr. Denning presented the project update for single-family homeownership, provided renderings for the
Port Spec House, and highlighted new construction at 5725 Adelphi and 1303,1305,1307, and 1309 Regent.

Commercial Development
Using slides, Mr. Denning gave a project overview of 2511 Highland in the City of Norwood, and 9505
Colerain in Colerain Township.







